
 

 
 
 
 
 
24 January 2014 
            
Newsletter No 18 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 

Thought for the Week 
“For I know the plans I have for you, declares the Lord.” 

Jeremiah 29:11                                            
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 27 January 2014. All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for 
coffee afterwards. If Parents/Carers do attend could I please ask them to stay until Celebration 
Assembly finishes. This demonstrates to all the children that the entire celebration assembly is 
valued by Parents/ Carers. Thank you for your support. 
 
 Weekly Certificates 

 Nico Squire   Nursery 
For his excellent listening skills 
while doing PE and following 

instructions 

 Haseen Sharif   RW 
For trying hard in all areas 

Muhammad Zakariyyaa   RB 
For working hard in Maths this half 

term 

Charlie Peden   1C 
For joining in really nicely in 

Music 

 Asrar Ahmed   1/2L 
For lovely work in History on 

evacuees 

       Rhiannan Conniff   2S 
For making a super effort with her 
sentence structure in all subjects 

  Takiyree Levy-Grant  3B 
For trying really hard to learn 

his spellings 

Amit Bali   3/4SS 
For consistently working hard in all 

areas 

  Malachi McPherson    4J 
For working really hard in Maths 

   Indervir Sekhon   5W 
For writing an interesting 

balanced argument 

Aisha Khatun  5/6B 
For working hard in Literacy 

 Aishah Asif     6S 
For excellent work in Maths 

lessons 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the „Kind and Thoughtful‟ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 27 January 2014. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Zoe Sau-Yee Cheung 

For being kind to children and 
staff alike 

Joshua Capelin 
For showing excellent manners 



 
Lining Up 5/6B 

Spick and Span 1/2L 
Gymnastic Monkey 1C 
Movement Bird 1/2L 

Attendance 6S 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 2S Runners up - RB 

 
 
Attendance and Punctuality 
Please support us in continuing to improve our attendance and punctuality by encouraging your 
children to come to school and be on time every day. 
 
Term Dates 

Half term break 

 
Children break up on 

Friday 14 February 2014 
and return on 

Monday 24 February 2014 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Executive Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 
 
 
 


